## CHRIS HEATON-HARRIS MP



## HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SW1A 0AA

February 2017

Dear Constituent,

Thank you for contacting me about Universal Credit.

Universal Credit is bringing fundamental change to the welfare system, making sure it pays to work and helping people to move into and progress within work. Studies have shown Universal Credit claimants are more likely to move into work than claimants on Jobseeker's Allowance (JSA), and that they do so faster.

Key to the design of Universal Credit is the monthly assessment periods. Payments are made monthly in arrears to mirror the world of work, making the transition to working life easier and giving claimants more responsibility for managing their finances. Claimants will usually receive their payment seven days after each assessment period ends.

Many claimants may come to Universal Credit with final earnings to support them until their first payment, or may find work relatively quickly. For those individuals who think they may face difficulties before their first payment, an advance payment can be requested. Advance payments can help with managing the initial period before payments start, and are treated as a loan, with repayments automatically deducted from future Universal Credit payments.

New claimants also have the opportunity to discuss any concerns about how they will manage their finances with their work coach at the start of their claim through Personal Budgeting Support. Money advice can be offered online, by phone, or face to face, and claimants can be signposted to appropriate third party services. Alternative Payment Arrangements can also be put in place in some circumstances, to allow payments to be made more regularly, to split payments between partners, or to pay the housing element of Universal Credit directly to the landlord.

I understand your concerns about this issue, but I do feel that there are appropriate protections in place.

Once again, many thanks for taking the time to contact me.

Yours faithfully,

CHRIS HEATON-HARRIS MP
MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT FOR DAVENTRY

Tel: 020 7219 7048 Fax: 020 7219 1375 E-mail: chris.heatonharris.mp@parliament.uk www.heatonharris.com